January 2004

doc.: IEEE 802.18-04-0005-00-0000

Before the

AGÊNCIA NACIONAL DE TELECOMUNICAÇÕES - ANATEL
	In the Matter of

ALTERATION PROPOSAL FOR RESTRICT RADIATION RADIO COMMUNICATION EQUIPMENTS REGULATION, APPROVED BY RESOLUTION Nº 305 OF JULY 26th, 2002.  


	)

)

)

)

)

)

)
	PUBLIC CONSULTATION Nº 488



Comments of IEEE 802.18

The IEEE 802.18 Radio Regulatory Technical Advisory Group (“RR-TAG) of IEEE 802
 hereby respectfully offers its comments to ANATEL in the above captioned Proceeding.

The members of the IEEE 802 that participate in the IEEE 802.18 RR-TAG and the members of IEEE 802 that they represent are interested parties in this proceeding.  IEEE 802, as a leading consensus-based industry standards body, produces standards for wireless networking devices, including wireless local area networks (“WLANs”), wireless personal area networks (“WPANs”), and wireless metropolitan area networks (“Wireless MANs”).

IEEE 802.18 and its constituents are interested parties in this Proceeding and we appreciate the opportunity to provide these comments to ANATEL.

introduction

1. The RR-TAG commends ANATEL for moving forward with the implementation of updates to your national regulations to include permissions for digital modulations and to adopt regulations implementing the WRC-03 allocations to the Mobile service for 5 GHz wireless access systems including RLANs.

2. We appreciate ANATEL’s recognition of the societal and economic importance of these systems and your support for the globally harmonized allocations at 5 GHz that were approved at WRC-03.   This additional spectrum will be critical to the future growth of wireless access systems including RLANs and the provision of the benefits they provide to business, industry, education, health care, home network users, and, by extension society in general.

The rr-tag 802 recommends clarifying the dfs thresholds to include antenna gain

3. The RR-TAG offers the following comments recommending minor changes to the regulations in Art. 50 III and Art 50 IV regarding DFS thresholds.

4. The WRC-03 recommendations for DFS thresholds defined the threshold power levels as the received signal referenced to a 0 dBi antenna. The RR-TAG recommends that ANATEL include this clarification in the DFS threshold definitions in Art. 50. The impact of the WRC-03 recommendation is that the threshold is allowed to move with antenna gain, such that a system with an antenna gain of 6 dBi could have a DFS threshold 6 dB higher than that for a system with an antenna gain of 0 dBi.
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